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CEMEX LATAM HOLDINGS, S.A. 
INFORMS 

 

BOGOTÁ, D.C. APRIL 27, 2020. - CEMEX Latam Holdings, S.A. (“CLH”) (BVC: CLH) informs that its 
subsidiary CEMEX COLOMBIA S.A. ("CEMEX Colombia" or "the Company") will resume most of its 
operations starting April 27, 2020, in compliance with the new disposals adopted by the National 
Government through the issuance of the Decree 593 of April 24, 2020, which allows the Company 
to supply materials and construction supplies that are necessary for the execution of infrastructure 
works, public works and building construction, among others. CEMEX Colombia expects to fully 
reactivate its operations indefinitely, subject to future decisions by the Colombian Government. 
 
In order to start safely its activities, CEMEX Colombia is registering and implementing biosafety 
protocols aimed to mitigate the risks resulting from the COVID 19 spread, which have been 
designed in compliance with the state requirements contained mainly in the Joint Circular No. 001 
of 2020 issued by the Housing, Health and Labor Ministries, the Joint Circular No. 003 of 2020 
issued by the Health, Transport and Labor Ministries and Resolution No. 666 issued by the Health 
Ministry, and in general with the local requirements that have been published, as well as those that 
will be published in the future in each municipality where the Company operates. Compliance with 
these standards will be equally and strictly required of its employees, customers and suppliers. 
Likewise, those employees whose attendance at the Company’s facilities is not necessary for the 
performance of their functions, will continue to work through the telework modality. 
 
Moreover, CEMENTO BAYANO S.A., CLH’s subsidiary in Panama will continue to have its operations 
suspended until May 24, in accordance with the new disposal issued by the National Government 
(Executive Decree 548 of April 24, 2020), date in which it expects to be able to resume certain 
operations on a regular basis and supply its products and services to its clients, when the situation 
allows so and the authorities so determine. 
 
For CLH, the preservation of the health of its employees, customers, suppliers and the entire 
population continues to be a priority, as well as its commitment to continue contributing to the 
construction of a better future with the countries where it operates, providing to economic growth, 
employment generation and social welfare of the region. 
 
 
 
Note: Unofficial translation for information purposes only. The original document filed in Spanish is the official version, 
therefore in case of any discrepancy between the Spanish version and this version, the Spanish version shall prevail. 
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